
Belinda Allan – Current Secretary 

 

I became a member of the U3A Oliva after the 2016 Brexit vote so 

that I could attend a talk on the said subject! I didn’t become an 

active member until some years later, when I joined one of the 

Spanish language groups. I also now attend the Mind and Body 

group.  

I joined the U3A committee after the AGM in 2023, when there was a request for 

committee members to support the continuation of the organisation. In August 2023, I 

became the secretary, and I've been doing the role since then. I think it is fair to say 

that it has been an interesting and challenging year, and for me, it has certainly been a 

steep learning curve! I am, however, still here and willing to support the organisation 

during the 2024–2025 calendar year. 

I am looking forward to consolidating my secretarial skills this year and supporting the 

new committee and the U3A members. 
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